TAMBORINE  MOUNTAIN  PROGRESS  ASSOCIATION  INC.

“Protecting the quality of living on Tamborine Mountain”

NEWSLETTER – February. 2014
Bateke Rd (Pure Mountain) Appeal in the P & E Court……….The matter was heard on 14th February.  Jenny Peat and Roly Lindenmayer attended court in case there was any change to expected proceedings.  The Court declared that “Commercial Ground Water Extraction” at this site was unlawful.   “The Premises do not enjoy the benefit of any existing lawful use rights permitting the extraction of ground water from the Premises for the purposes of sale or supply off site without an effective development permit.” 

Commercial extraction must cease by 9th May, 2014, but may continue till 6 pm on 8th May subject to the following conditions:

Maximum number of vehicle movements per day – 4 loads, max.approx. 27,000 litres

                                                                                    and       2 loads, max. approx. 13,000 litres (domestic use)


Limited to haul route,  -  Hartley Rd, Oxenford Road


7.00 am to 6.00 pm Mon to Fri.  Must not operate on weekends or public holidays

Interim haul route restricted during school peak periods, 7.00 – 9.00 am & 2.00 – 4.00 pm


All tanker logs must be kept up-to-date & available to Applicant on written request

All that remains is for residents to be alert for any breaches of the above conditions and that there are no tankers after 8th May..   Mountain residents must be grateful for the positive action by the 100 or so Co-respondents delivering such a strong statement and strengthening the objection to the Appeal.     Well done.

Power Parade, Gillion Supreme Court Appeal………..Everyone is still waiting for a judgement to materialize.   With three judges having to agree, & then the Christmas period intervening, this document is understandably delayed.
Among several recent submissions made by TMPA was one to the Dept. of Main Roads (DTMR) suggesting some sort of safety barrier be placed for the waterfall side of the Curtis Road T-Junction.   The eventual reply pointed out that there was limited road width with a required clearance at the side of the road.  This would make installation of guard rails more of a hazard to road users including pedestrians.   This option may indeed be so, but it begs the question of why guard rails were unnecessarily installed on a fairly straight stretch of Main Western Road thereby forcing pedestrians to walk on the road.
A submission was made in respect of proposed changes to the Electoral Act – Local Government Elections.  We opposed the appointment of CEOs as Returning Officers preferring experienced State Electoral Office officials.  This would remove the suggestion of political bias.  

It was also suggested that a First Past the Post system is preferable for both mayors and councillors as this gives a truer indication of the electorate’s wishes.

A submission to the Dept. of Natural Resources objected to the proposed closure of a small part of roadway at Witches Chase, North Tamborine.  Apart from conflicts with Planning Schemes, there was no explanation from the Applicant (Council) as to the reason/purpose for the proposed road closure after so many years.  Public notification was unsatisfactory, and the Association also objected to the privatization of public assets.
Shire Planning Scheme….Community consultation for this lengthy new version of our Planning Schemes is likely to take place in March.    The process being undertaken by Council is vastly different from the lead up to the 1997 DCP (revised to a State Government required format in 2007).   The Plan formulation at that time started off from the community with a questionnaire to each household covering expectations of their lifestyles on the mountain.   This was collated with further input from Council and lastly State Government.    It formed the basis of an easily readable Development Control Plan document, complete with over riders in the introductory preamble clarifying any ambiguities which could be found in the body of the text.   The document remains the best formal evidence of the population’s aspirations.  A significant push for change has not appeared.

Today’s re-writing of our Planning Scheme is being undertaken by bureaucrats in Council, bearing in mind the requirements of State & Local Governments, and also residents.   Guess who has the smallest voice.   Careful checking is required when the opportunity presents itself.
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North Tamborine Shopping Square (Super IGA etc.)…… In response to a resident’s questions and email to Council, Tony Manager (Acting CEO) also supplied a Letter to the Ed, Tamb.Times, 30th January.  Included were answers for procedure for questions at ordinary Council meetings and costs etc. for roadworks at Main Street.
Further comment was made regarding the shopping square.  Regarding the design of the shopping square itself, Mr. Manager pointed out that “the development met the standard”.   This is exactly what a developer pays experts for before he submits his application to Council.   What Mr. Manager omitted was Council’s formal response.    There was none!!  Faced with an overwhelming outcry from the community (1100 against, 82 for), CEO Craig Barke stated that he had full confidence in Council staff, but he felt “it is prudent to have the report independently assessed through a peer review to ensure the best possible outcomes for the community”  (Tamb. Times, 28/8/08).    It is understood that the peer review report recommended refusal of the application.

Nothing further issued from Council.   Eventually, in early 2009, the developer lodged an Appeal in the Planning and Environment Court on a “deemed refusal”.   

As we all know the judge (after much time and heaps of money spent by both sides) finally ticked it off, citing an  Council planner’s earlier flawed report as a strong reason for granting the appeal.  This report was copied by an alert TMPA member before it was pulled off the Council website.   

As for the roundabout being constructed by the developer, and being a condition of the development, this was on the understanding by the Court that a roundabout could be built to DTMR guidelines and be developed with input approval from adjacent properties.   This was not done.  The barrier down the centre of the road was put in to compensate for lack of compliance with DTMR guidelines.   The adjacent businesses suffered a 20% loss in trade and DTMR’s stance was that they did not want the development go “belly up”.   A business in Main Street wrote to the CEO asking why the Council officer who suggested the developer include a large supermarket in his application is still employed there.  No reply was received.  
The consequences for Tamborine Mountain are more than just increased shopping facilities although half of Main Street is still available for commercial development.  A popular description of Tamborine Mountain has been “village/y and semi-rural” (according to residents and media PR).    “ Villagey” came from the vibrant Main Street CBD, specifically designed in our DCP/ Local Area Plan to promote “social cohesion”.  So, we now we are left with a big change in the mountain’s perceived character.
More news…..It has just been announced that two Councillor members of Team Brent from the previous Council have received appointments to the State Govt. Regional Development Association in Qld.   Neither made it to the current Council with Dave Cockburn pulling out of the mayoralty race after a widespread electoral poll and Kathy Bensted missing out in elections for Division Five. 

David Cockburn’s main interests were Bromelton and the excessively large proposed Beaudesert library which morphed through several softer titles after more than 4,000 shire residents objected.  He strongly supported Mayor Brent’s style of Corporate Governance.  Kathy Bensted is best remembered for her regular spontaneous antagonism towards Div. 1 Councillor Derek Swanborough -  without even pausing to consider what he was saying.    Admittedly, D S was over qualified for his job, and no doubt alarmed people faced with possibly having to do more than just nod one’s head.    One wonders what benefit to the people this pair can bring.   Time will tell. 
Hopefully we don’t have to wait too much longer for the Power Pde court judgement.    (and some rain !!)
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